CHAMBER
OF PROGRESS

April 21, 2024

The Honorable Jacqui Irwin
California State Assembly
1021 O Street, Suite 6220
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Assemblymember Irwin:

On behalf of Chamber of Progress, a tech industry association supporting public
policies to build a more inclusive country in which all people benefit from
technological leaps, we write to remove our opposition to AB 2013.

While we remain concerned that certain provisions could jeopardize sensitive
business practices for Al developers, we acknowledge and appreciate the
amendments that have been adopted in good faith. In particular, section a(9) has
been amended to clarify that developers need only state whether data were
cleaned, processed or otherwise modified, a strong improvement.

For these reasons, we are neutral on AB 2013.
Sincerely,

)

Robert Singleton
Director of Policy and Public Affairs, California and US West



